

# **Town Bulletin**

www.washingtongrovemd.org 301-926-2256 May 1, 2024

#### **Table of Contents**

- Town Council News
- News from Grove Boards and Commissions
   Historic Preservation Commission | Planning Commission
- News from Grove Committees
   Forestry & Beautification | Lake | Lighting | Racial and Social Equity | Recreation
   | Sustainability | Woods
- News from Other Grove Organizations Woman's Club
- Other Notices
- Coming Events Calendar

## **Town Council News**

Next meeting: Tuesday, May 21, 2024, 7:30 pm.

**Join Zoom meeting** (or dial in to 301-715-8592 using meeting ID: 297 850 640 and password 074385).

## Actions at the April 2024 Town Council Meeting

- Approved virtual format for the Annual Town Meeting on May 11, 2024.
- Scheduled the May Town Council Meeting for Tuesday May 21st.
- Awarded Bulk Leaf Collection contract to GreenEarth.
- Approved Mayor's re-appointment of Bob Booher for a three-year term on the Historic Preservation Commission.
- Approved Mayor's re-appointment of David Stopak for a three-year term on the Historic Preservation Commission.
- Approved Mayor's appointment of Samantha Suzich for a three-year alternate term on the Historic Preservation Commission.
- Approved the draft FY25 Budget, Dwelling Tax, and Tax Rate for proposal to the Annual Town Meeting.

- Introduced Ordinance 2024-01, Adopting the Town Budget and Tax Rates for FY25, and scheduled a virtual Public Hearing for Tuesday May 21, 7:30.
- Approved the issuance of the Stormwater Management RFP, as amended.

## **Annual Town Elections and Virtual Town Meeting News Town Elections**

Election Day is Saturday, May 11. Nominations closed April 8. In-person voting is at the Hall from 4-7 pm, followed by the annual Town Meeting, which begins at 8 pm and is online.

Absentee ballots are available for anyone who prefers to not vote in person. After May 4, applications for an absentee ballot can only be dropped off in person, and ballots can only be received, at the Town Office. Please call 301-926-2256 to ensure someone will be present.

Eligible voters are those registered to vote in Montgomery County at a Town address. **You can check your current voter registration here** or by texting "Check" to 77788.

Questions? Contact <u>nicholassuzich@gmail.com</u> or any other member of the Board of Supervisors of Elections (Margo Cavenaugh, Dave Hix, Mary Blake).

#### **Annual Town Meeting and FY25 Town Budget**

The 88<sup>th</sup> Annual Town Meeting will be held virtually by Zoom Saturday, May 11, 2024, and will start at 8:00 pm. The meeting includes a vote to adopt the Fy25 Town Budget and Tax Rates. *A quorum of 50 registered Town voters present is required for voting*. For voting purposes, you may be asked to identify yourself.

<u>Click here to Join via ZOOM with video</u> or dial-in with meeting ID: 853 7122 3799, passcode: 130237.

You can view the Agenda, Budget, Town Councilor Reports and other <u>materials for the Town</u> <u>Meeting here.</u>

#### **Proposed Tax Rates**

The Council has recommended a small (2%) decrease in the *Real Property Tax rate* from \$0.237/\$100 assessed valuation to the constant-yield rate of \$0.2326. The constant yield tax rate represents the real property tax rate for FY25 that is expected to generate the same amount of revenue as generated during FY24.

The *Dwelling Unit Tax*, which recovers the cost of trash and recycling collection from property owners, is proposed at \$173 per dwelling for FY25, a significant decrease from FY24. By way of explanation, our actual contract expenses for the current year will come in well below the expenses anticipated when the FY24 Dwelling Unit tax was calculated (\$201 versus the \$240 per dwelling unit assessed). Thus, property owners were overcharged \$39 last year. This amount is being credited, reducing the nominal \$212 charge for FY25 to \$173 per dwelling unit.

#### **Washington Grove Candidates' Forum**

#### Saturday, May 4, at 3 pm, via Zoom

Come to the annual Candidate Forum. Your neighbors who are candidates in the upcoming town elections will introduce themselves and answer your questions. Other current town councilors will also be attending.

This forum takes place one week before the election and the town meeting. It has been organized by an ad hoc group of residents in order to give voters an opportunity to better know the candidates.

The Zoom link for the event is <a href="https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87451832396">https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87451832396</a>. To access the forum by telephone, dial 301-715-8592, and follow instructions to get to Meeting ID 874 5183 2396.

Candidate for Mayor (vote for one): John G. Compton

Candidates for Town Council (vote for two): Kriss Grisham

Philip Mento

Barbara Raimondo

#### View the candidates' statements here (PDF).

#### ad hoc Meadows Committee News

Next meeting: Wednesday, May 15, 2024

#### **Ioin the Zoom meeting**

On April 5<sup>th</sup> the committee met in the Conservation Park with Ryan Colliton, Principal Natural Resources Specialist and Vegetation Ecologist with Montgomery Parks. Mr. Colliton supervises the ongoing meadow restoration projects at four other MoCo meadows. Although we raised concerns about the lower meadow, the focus was on the upper meadow where Washington Grove has more say in what happens. Mr. Colliton expressed concern about investing effort in the lower meadow given the possibility that a road will be built across it. He also noted that the survey work done for the road determined that the lower meadow is not truly a serpentine meadow, because the rock layer is too deep. This, from an ecological uniqueness perspective, makes it seem less of an asset to Parks.

Agreed action from this meeting include the following:

- Survey to identify select non-native invasive species for control (Parks, Volunteers). Parks will try to locate a Weed Warrior supervisor to aid eradication efforts. Heavy chemical treatment like what is being done at Rachel Carson Park is not seen as necessary here.
- Identify red cedars for reduction (Parks). Note: The trees at the edge of the meadow that partially block the view of houses in the Piedmont Crossing community will not be removed, in compliance with the need to protect that viewshed as a feature of Washington Grove's historic appearance.

- Identify goals for meadow to determine species to add, e.g. milkweed for monarchs (Volunteers).
- Coordinate plants and planting for increasing native biological diversity, est. Fall '24, Spring '25 (Parks, Volunteers). Parks will source the plants from Pope Farm.

We still need to further discuss other actions, including Bradford pear removal, wider efforts to manage the deer population, bollard replacement along Ridge Road, and interpretative signage.

Mr. Colliton expressed his preference for working with communities like ours that are actively engaged in park maintenance. It's clear also that it helps to let Parks know that these meadows are a heavily used local recreational resource, worthy of their attention.

#### Return to the top of the document

## **News from Grove Boards and Commissions Historic Preservation Commission News**

**Next meeting: Tuesday, May 21, 2024, 7:30 pm.** The public is invited to attend this virtual meeting via ZOOM. For a copy of the agenda, email Chair Bob Booher at **booherfamily@comcast.net**.

**Ioin Zoom Meeting** 

Meeting ID: 344 019 9688

#### **National Park Service Preservation Briefs**

The National Park Service (NPS), which administers the National Register of Historic Places, has produced a series of **Preservation Briefs** to help historic building owners recognize and resolve common problems. They provide information on preserving, rehabilitating, and restoring historic buildings.

The briefs are especially useful to folks who wish to apply for historic preservation tax incentives programs (such as the Maryland Historical Trust Homeowner Tax Credit) because they are consistent with the Secretary of the Interior's Standards for the Treatment of Historic Properties. The briefs recommend methods and approaches for rehabilitating historic buildings that preserve their historic character.

As an example, here is a link to NPS Preservation Brief 3 (PDF). Across its 16 pages of text, photos, and graphics, it provides a wealth of information for improving energy efficiency in historic buildings. Though specifically written for older buildings, much of its information might be of interest to any homeowner.

#### Here's a link to all of the briefs.

#### Return to the top of the document

## **Planning Commission News**

**Next meeting: Wednesday, May 1, 2024, 7:30 pm.** The public is invited to attend this virtual meeting via ZOOM. As part of the Town's response to the COVID-19 crisis, this Planning Commission Meeting will be conducted online, rather than in person. Residents and the public may access these meetings <a href="https://pycoc.org/by/200m

Please make sure your name is associated with your Zoom device in order to be admitted from the Waiting Room.

#### **Building Permit Submission Deadline**

The deadline to submit a building permit application for approval by the Planning Commission and review by the Historic Preservation Commission is **the 2<sup>nd</sup> Wednesday of the month** prior to the PC meeting at which the permit will be reviewed (this will be in the following month). This timing ensures the HPC will be able to complete a formal review before the PC meeting as this review is required for the PC to approve the permit in a timely fashion. If you are considering any renovation or building project at your house, be sure to get a copy of the procedures to apply for a Town Building Permit which will help you through the Town's process.

#### **Building Permits Approved in April 2024**

- 201 Cherry Avenue Addition
- 409 Brown Street Playset

### Public Ways & Property Permits (PW&PP) Approved in April 2024

None

Return to the top of the document

## **News from Grove Committees Forestry & Beautification News**

Next Meeting: Wednesday, May 8, 2024, 7:30 pm. <u>Join ZOOM Meeting</u>

The Forestry & Beautification Committee will meet on Wednesday May 8, when we will review the spring tree planting. Twelve new trees have been added. These include lower canopy trees which are a Ruby Daze Crabapple and a Yoshino Cherry; a couple of middle canopy trees which are two American hollies; and several upper canopy trees which are Scarlet Oak, Sweet Gum, Tulip Poplar, Princeton Elm, two Hackberry, and two Black Gum.

We keep a list of resident requests for town trees. If you have a suggestion for where a new decorative tree(s), or any tree at all, are needed, please contact one of the F&B Co-Chairs:

Georgette Cole (<u>georgettewg@gmail.com</u>) or Audrey Maskery (<u>trees.beautification@gmail.com</u>), or our Council Liaison Barbara Raimondo (<u>councilorbarb@gmail.com</u>).

You can also enjoy beautiful native trees in your own yard! See **the April Bulletin** for information on how to get state and county rebates for buying them.

#### Return to the top of the document

### **Lake Committee News**

Next Meeting: Tuesday, May 14, 2024, 7:30 pm

The Lake Committee holds hybrid meetings -- in-person in the old Council Room and by **Zoom**. Come join us in the old Council Room. New members are welcome and encouraged! Call Tom Land if you have any questions or suggestions.

#### Still Looking for a Swim Instructor and Lifeguards for Summer 2024

Lifeguards are needed for Maple Lake this summer. Hours are from 12 noon – 6 pm, seven days a week (including a ½ hour break). The pay for a lifeguard starts at \$18/hour. Lifeguards must be certified in Lifesaving, CPR, and First Aid (we can help pay for the training.) Call Tom Land for details. We also need a swim instructor for the month of July in the afternoons, and the pay is \$21/hour. The Town offers free swim lessons for kids. If you'd like your kid to learn to swim for free, please help us find a swim instructor. If you can suggest someone, please call Sung Chang.

#### Get Your Lake Permit When You Cast Your Town Election Ballot

When voting at the Town Election on Saturday, May  $11^{\rm th}$ , please pick up your Lake Permit. We are resuming the practice of issuing Lake Permits to help the lifeguards and give them another way to politely interact when the season begins as they get to know people. We recommend taking a picture of your Lake Permit with your smartphone as one way to always have it with you.

## **Lake Cleanup**

Thanks to everyone who came and helped with the lake cleanup to get our Town's very special gem ready for another swimming season. We appreciate the crowd of people who came out.

#### Return to the top of the document

## **Lighting Committee News**

Next Meeting: Wednesday, May 22, 2024 at 7:30 pm

Join Zoom Meeting

Meeting ID: 961 798 0177

The Lighting Committee is working with other Maryland municipalities to enact rules that would make it economically feasible for municipalities to own their streetlights.

Questions, ideas or concerns? Please contact Virginia Quesada at 301 706-7933 (cell) or **vq@qmediainc.com**, or Robert N. Johnson at **rnj@elecdev.com**.

We meet the fourth Wednesday of every month. All are welcome to attend!

#### Return to the top of the document

## **Racial and Social Equity Committee News**

Next meeting: Sunday, May 19, 2024, 2:00 pm.

RASEC welcomes all to our meetings. We appreciate your voice.

**Join ZOOM Meeting** 

Meeting ID: 874 1892 4038

Passcode: 228324

#### **Reckoning with Race**

Emory Grove and Washington Grove residents are invited to listen and reflect on personal stories of lived experiences about race.

The goals of the program are:

- To gain insight into each other's thinking so as to increase understanding and break down communication barriers.
- To confront issues about race, to develop deeper, more authentic relationships.
- To protect Black people from further trauma during these discussions.

These will be hosted as a continuous series:

Session 1 (EG): April 21, 2024, 1:30 PM-3:30 PM Session 2 (WG): May 5, 2024, 1:30 PM-3:30 PM Session 3 (EG): June 23, 2024, 1:30 PM-3:30 PM Session 4 (WG): July 21, 2024, 1:30 PM-3:30 PM

Emory Grove United Methodist Church (EG) 8200 Emory Grove Road, Gaithersburg, MD 20877

Women's Club of Washington Grove (WG) 316 Grove Avenue, Washington Grove, MD 20880

For those with mobility issues, we invite you to attend via Zoom. Light refreshments will be served.

Register here: <a href="https://bit.ly/3xEudhr">https://bit.ly/3xEudhr</a> QR Code Registration



#### May 5

Session 2, Reckoning with Race 1:30-3:30 pm

True stories involving race issues are told and the audience has an opportunity to comment. Women's Club of Washington Grove, 316 Grove Avenue, Washington Grove, MD 20880.

#### May 21

Town Council Meeting; 7:30 pm RASEC's final two recommendations will probably be an agenda item.

Return to the top of the document

#### **Recreation Committee News**

Next meeting: Wednesday, May 15, 2024, 7:30 pm.

Check the listserv or email the committee chairs to get information on how to join the meeting. The Rec Committee especially needs help planning Fourth of July, Labor Day, and other events! **Interested but not sure you can attend the next meeting?** That's okay! Reach out to committee chairs Lisa Bielen (<a href="mailto:lvbielen@gmail.com">lvbielen@gmail.com</a>) or Kristina Kough (<a href="mailto:KKoughWG@gmail.com">KKoughWG@gmail.com</a>).

#### **Summer in the Parks**

Washington Grove's popular day camp, Summer in the Parks (SITP), will be held this year on weekdays, **July 8, 2024 – August 1, 2024,** from 9 am to 1:30 pm. The family camp-out will be held (weather and interest permitting) the evening of August 2 through the morning of August 3. Campers will enjoy all-ages crafts, games, sports, and nature activities (including time spent at Maple Lake!). Camp is open to **rising Kindergarteners through rising seventh graders, both residents and non-residents.** 

The cost for residents is \$250, and we welcome non-residents for a fee of \$350. Grand-children of residents are permitted to pay the resident fee, and financial assistance is available for those who need it.

All campers must complete this <u>Registration Form</u> by June 1. Questions? Email Camp Moderator Eva Patrone at <u>counciloreva@gmail.com</u>.

#### **Woodward Park News**

The parking area of Woodward Park is closed to vehicles between sunset and sunrise. The gate is closed by volunteers, and we rely on early-morning walkers to open the gate at sunrise. If you

happen to see the gate still closed during the day, please do us a favor and swing it open. (The gate is never locked.) And if you notice the gate still open after dark, feel free to close it. Although we rarely have trouble in the park, having the gate closed at night is a good deterrent. Thank you!

#### Yoga in the Grove

Certified yoga and fitness instructor **Ingeborg McCright** offers an all-levels yoga class on **Tuesdays from 6 – 7 pm in McCathran Hall**. Ingeborg has been teaching yoga and exercise classes for many years and is able to give modifications for those just starting out and those looking for extra challenge.

Please bring your own mat and feel free to bring blocks if you use them. The class ends on our backs with a cooling relaxation, so consider dressing in layers. If this is your first Grove Yoga class, be sure to print out and complete this <u>waiver form (PDF)</u> and bring it to class. Yoga is free for Washington Grove residents with a suggested \$5-10 donation. Non-residents may attend for \$10 a class. Ingeborg accepts cash or check.

#### Return to the top of the document

## **Sustainability Committee News**

Next Meetings: Tuesday, Ma,y 7 2024, 7:30 pm and Tuesday, June 4, 2024.

**Ioin Zoom Meeting** 

Meeting ID: 344 019 9688

#### **Two New Clean Energy Options**

### New community solar option for Grove residents

**Neighborhood Sun** is now offering carbon-free electricity from a new solar farm in Montgomery County that should begin producing electricity in mid-August. Households that subscribe to **Free Rein Solar Farm** can enjoy 10% savings on electricity costs. At least 30% of the solar energy it generates is reserved for low- and moderate-income households at 20% discounts.

Due to poor soil conditions and the site's topography, the land is unsuitable for agriculture but ideal for pollinator-friendly plants. This solar farm meets the county's agrivoltaics standards for solar development. At the end of the panels' 25+ years of operation, the glass and metal components will be recycled, and the land will be returned to its natural state. Read about more environmental measures and other details about this community solar opportunity and subscribe at Neighborhood Sun's Free Rein Solar Farm.

Several Grove households already receive solar electricity through Neighborhood Sun. Inquire with the Sustainability Committee if you'd like to speak with a Grove subscriber. Also, you can consult <u>Utility Advisor</u> for advice about community solar. If you subscribe through them, the Washington Grove Woman's Club will receive a \$25 donation.

#### **MoCo Promotes Capital Area Solar Switch**

Could your rooftop be suitable for solar panels?

Explore the possibility and take advantage of the group-buying power of Capital Area Solar Switch as well as Solar United Neighbors' expertise. Solar Switch ensures that participants receive a quality system at a lower price. It screens installers, gets group-price bids from them, and then offers the best-priced solar packages to homeowners. Recently, participating households saved an average of \$4,115 on a typically sized solar installation. You can further reduce costs with state and federal incentives.

Montgomery County's Department of Environmental Protection promotes participation in Solar Switch. **Residents interested in the program should register (free and without obligation) before May 8**. On that day, Solar Switch will hold one of its "reverse auctions" for vetted solar installers. The more people who register, the more competitive the installer bids will be. Learn more and sign up at **Capital Area Solar Switch**.

#### **Community Garden Update**

With our final delivery to St. Martin's on October 31 last year, Washington Grove's community gardeners donated over 930 pounds of fresh vegetables to local food bank organizations. It was a fantastic first full year, and we hope to do even better this year given our experience learning what works in this location.

We rested in the winter but in March we prepped the beds and put woodchip on the paths. The garlic we planted in November is doing well, along with onions planted in March. Peas and potatoes are leafing out. Seedlings including kale and brassicas are nearly ready to go in, with tomato seedlings and more in the wings. We are always looking for volunteers, so join us if you're interested. No experience is necessary. Regular work parties will soon be scheduled (weather permitting) on Saturday mornings and Tuesday evenings to dovetail with recipient organizations' distribution schedules. Stay tuned!

#### Return to the top of the document

## **Woods Committee News**

Next meeting: Monday, May 6, 2024, 7:30 pm.

Join Zoom Meeting
By Phone: 301 715 8592
Meeting ID: 817 4445 5289

Passcode: 402954

We are always looking for new members to help protect our East and West Woods Forest Preserves. Please consider attending a Woods Committee meeting to learn about our projects and join us!

Despite the overcast weather, our annual Spring Clean-Up Day celebrating Arbor Day was held on Saturday, April 27<sup>th</sup> to pick up trash and remove non-native invasive plants in the West Woods. Eleven town volunteers collected 20 trash bags full of garbage, a mattress and box

spring, and pulled lots of garlic mustard! We also raked debris from Whetstone Spring to improve water flow.

The Woods Committee also co-sponsored with the 'Sustainability' and 'Forestry and Beautification' committees a talk "Using local native plants to solve common landscape challenges in Washington Grove" by Maryland master gardener, Janet Hostetler on April 28th.

A reminder that we have installed trail marker signs in the East and West Woods to help everyone stay on the designated walking trails and protect our understory native plant vegetation. *Please do not create or cut any new trails in the East and West Woods*. Please do not walk or bike on the walking trails that are too wet and muddy to avoid rutting and soil erosion, and be careful on the walking trails in the Woods on windy days. There have been several trees which have fallen across the trails during high winds. Please contact Joan Mahaffey or Patty Klein, Woods Committee Co-chairs to report downed trees blocking the walking trails. Please do NOT try to remove or cut back fallen trees on your own without first contacting the Mayor, Town Office, or Woods Committee co-chairs. Your safety comes first!

Also, please contact the Town Office or Woods Committee co-chairs if you see suspicious behavior in the East or West Woods. We want everyone to enjoy the woods and learn about nature in a safe, non-destructive way.

Return to the top of the document

## News from Other Grove Organizations Woman's Club News

### May the 4th Be with You Coffee and Donuts

Come celebrate "The Force" of our Community Outreach efforts on Saturday, May 4, from 9-10:30am, at the WCWG Clubhouse. Join your neighborhood rebel alliance to kick off the official day that honors all things Star Wars with free coffee, tea, juice and donuts. To advance the cause, donations of shelf-stable breakfast items will help nourish our



young Padawans (students) over the summer break. In addition, any type of Star Wars (and Baby Yoda) supplies are welcome – things such as toothbrushes, bandaids, fruit snacks, shirts, toys, books.

Costumes are optional. As Yoda says, "Do. Or do-nut. There is no try." (Apologies.)

## Don't Forget

We're still collecting children's underwear for our *Annual Liz Robertson's Memorial Underwear Drive* when we collect underwear for the less fortunate children around us. Far too many children have to go to school without underwear, so we try to help by collecting new underwear to go into the back-to-school backpacks put together by Interfaith Works.

#### If You've Ever Wanted to Play Mahjong...

Have you started to see mahjong games advertised more and more lately? Curious what it is? It's a strategy game using tiles that was first developed in 19th century China.

If you're looking for a game that both requires some brain power AND encourages conversation and community with your neighbors—look no further! The Woman's Club is starting weekly Mahjong games! We'll have tables for everyone from beginners to experienced players, and we'll train the novices! To participate, you'll need to:

- Purchase a \$15 game card, which you can order from <a href="www.nationalmahjonggleague.org">www.nationalmahjonggleague.org</a> or by calling 212-246-3052 for instructions on how to order via mail. The deadline to order your card is May 8th, or
- Email Wendy to reserve your seat by May 8th, or
- Attend the instructional nights at **7 pm on Wednesdays May 15th, 22nd, and 29th** taught by Wendy Weisbard, and enjoy a full game on **June 5th**.

Learning the game requires some commitment up front, but I've heard a neighbor say that she won't miss her weekly mahjong night for anything—the community and fun it provides is priceless. If you have any questions, email Wendy at <a href="wwg26@hotmail.com">wwg26@hotmail.com</a>.

# Save the Date: Woman's Club Cottage and Garden Tour You won't want to miss this special event on Sunday, June 2, from 3-6 pm.

Tour cottages and homes around Town that have been remarkably remodeled while preserving their historic nature and significance to the community. Gardens featured on the tour will inspire you with ideas for enhancing the flora and fauna in your own yards.

A scavenger hunt for youth is being planned, and the Acorn Library will be featuring books on plants and gardening.

Homes and gardens on the tour will be open from 2-5 pm, then join us for a special wine and cheese gathering from 5-6 pm. Everyone is welcome!

# Not Sure What to Donate? Don't Have Time to Shop? Not Sure Where to Drop Off Donations?

Donations are always appreciated – just make a note on the check if you want it to go to a particular outreach program – or leave it blank and we'll use the money wherever it's needed most. And please drop off your donations either in the box on the Clubhouse porch or on Wendy Weisbard's porch at 119 Grove Road. Monetary donation checks should be made out to the Woman's Club with a notation in the memo if you want the money to go towards a specific project. Checks can be dropped off with Cynthia Werts at 410 Oak Street or mailed to Cynthia at PO Box 354.

Our outreach programs can only happen with the continued support of our Little Town with the Big Hearts. We continue to collect shelf-stable foods and non-SNAP items because those needs never stop!

#### Return to the top of the document

## Other Notices

## Reminder about Our Racquet Courts

The hard surface tennis court is for tennis and pickleball only. Please don't use skates, skateboards, bicycles, or other wheeled items on the hard court. Thank you!

## **Bulk Trash Collection is on Saturday, May 18**

The Town has scheduled a bulk trash collection for **May 18, 2024**. Materials may include furniture, appliances (nothing with freon like air conditioning units), rugs, large toys, small auto parts, etc. Material may NOT include construction by-products from your renovation projects, large automotive parts, or tires. Items should not contain gasoline or motor oil. Only two large items per address. Please keep your metal separate from the rest of your trash.



#### CircleFest 2024

Save the Date! "Around the Grove & Around the World" is the theme for this year's CircleFest, scheduled for Saturday, May 25, at 5 pm.

Plan to invite your neighbors, friends, and family to join us for another truly magical evening around the Grove's Sacred Circle, with great food, games and music that everyone will enjoy. Of course, it's a potluck, so dig up your favorite recipe from your rich family heritage to share. Delicious international dishes will bring our theme *full circle!* 



Return to the top of the document

## **Coming Events Calendar**

•			
May 1	Tai Chi	11:00 am	Town Hall
May 1	Planning Commission	7:30 pm	ZOOM
May 2	Swing Time Big Band	7:00 pm	Town Hall
May 4	Candidate Forum	3:00 pm	ZOOM
May 5	RASEC	2:00 pm	ZOOM
May 6	Woods Committee	7:30 pm	ZOOM
May 7	Yoga	6:00 pm	Town Hall
May 7	Sustainability Committee Meeting	7:30 pm	ZOOM
May 8	Tai Chi	11:00 am	Town Hall
May 8	Forestry & Beautification	7:30 pm	ZOOM
May 8	<b>Building Permit Submission Deadline</b>		
May 11	Town Elections	4 – 7 pm	Council Room
May 11	Annual Town Meeting	8:00 pm	ZOOM
May 14	Lake Committee	7:30 pm	ZOOM
May 15	Tai Chi	11:00 am	Town Hall
May 15	Recreation Committee	7:30 pm	ZOOM
May 15	Lighting Committee	7:30 pm	ZOOM
May 16	Swing Time Big Band	7:00 pm	ZOOM
May 18	Bulk Trash Collection	7:00 am	Town-wide
May 21	Town Council and Organizational Meetin	g7:30 pm	ZOOM
May 21	Public Hearing on Ordinance 2024-01	7:30 pm	ZOOM
May 21	Yoga	6:00 pm	ZOOM
May 22	Tai Chi	11:00 am	Town Hall
May 25	CircleFest	5:00 pm	The Circle
May 28	Yoga	6:00 pm	ZOOM
May 29	Tai Chi	11:00 am	Town Hall

Return to the top of the document